
              

 

“All the News that Fits We Print” 

  At the Bell   

President Edwin noted that this would be a special time, with the Olympics opening today and something 
about “English Week” (?).  Apparently, only those with Badge Numbers 1-20 would get that.  This only 
raised suspicions that our numbers are in opposite relationship to our IQ’s. 

Richard Petersen led the flag salute; Karen Daniels directed us to a chorus of ‘God Bless America’.  
Sarah Gurney provided the Rotary Moment: 

“No matter what our age we are in our right place, for wherever we are at that point in time, and we 
can freely develop our feelings of worth and take joy in this phase of our life.”  (Virginia Satir, author of 
THE NEW PEOPLEMAKING) 

  Visiting Rotarians and Guests   

Bud Daveiro introduced Sebastopol Sunrise 
Rotarian Gus Ament (Electrical). 

President Edwin announced the presence of Club 
First Lady Diana. 

Bob Rogers was accompanied by Peggy; David 
Woodruff was joined by fiancée Marcela Gaskill; 
Robert Jacob welcomed Craig Litwin; Jack Blasco 
invited wife Marie; and Tom Dilley was able to keep 
wife Pat from K-Mart with a free lunch offer 

 

. 

  Announcements   

Before opening the floor for announcements, Prez Edwin again singled out Sgt-at-Arms 
Dick Zimmer for negligence:  First there was the disappearance of the flag and, now, a folder 
of information belonging to Dick that was left last week on a table.  It cost Dick $10, but the 
tab still may be climbing (more later). 

Members were reminded of the upcoming CLUB GOLF TOURNAMENT on August 16; the 
deadline for sign-ups is August 10 (the same day of our off-site meeting at Analy High School.  
Another way to reserve your spot would be to e-mail Brian Langermann. 
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Harry Simms is still looking for Rotarians who would participate in 
the Gravenstein Apple Fair, either in the club information booth or 
the Project Share Life booth. 

Tom Boag and Harvey Henningsen are still searching for scribes 
and photographers in the coming months.  Please contact Tom 
and/or Harvey ASAP.   
[J.T. Martin signed up as 
Roto-Photo-Shooter for 
August.  We still need Scribes 
for September and October.  
Need some photographers on 
our backup list as well.  –Ed.] 

Harvey Henningsen was seen 
admiring Bob Rogers’ new ear 
piercing. What a guy! 

The August 10 off-site meeting at Analy High will feature the 

“Makers’ Group” projects involving high school students.  President 
Edwin reminded the membership that Rotary is one of the sponsors 
of this educational/creative enterprise, a joint effort between the high 
school and O’Reilly & Associates. 

 

“MEN AT WORK”, “THE BIG DIG”, or 
  “HARD HATS vs. HARD-HEADED” 

As President Edwin was about 
to move on, the construction 
work outside the meeting room 
seemed to increase in volume.  
The Prez could barely be heard 
above the racket which, as AG 
Richard Power noted, may not 
be a bad thing. 

Various construction crew officials entered 
the room in agitated states and went to the 
source of the problem, as they saw it:  the 
Prez, who was poised to continue despite 
the distractions.  After the ‘site supervisor’ 
determined that there were several 
oversights, including faulty plans and no 
permits, others in hard hats brought in 
more complaints and concerns. 

   

The President was ‘red tagged’ for these and various other building 
infractions.   

Shortly after, ‘Cal TRANS’ enveloped the podium with yellow 
cautionary tape; since President Edwin was not about to relinquish 
his stage, he, too, was encapsulated.  While he tried to regain some 

 

  Future Programs   
August 3rd 

Speaker: Mike Carey 
Program: Baseball’s Early Days and Dark 

Secrets (The way the game was 
meant to be played) 

Host: Mike Long 

August 10th 
Speaker: Casey Shea 
Program: Off-Site Meeting – Analy H.S., 

Maker Fair  (See Attachment) 
Host: Keller McDonald 

August 17th 
Speaker: Roger Rude 

Program: Size Does Matter !   (Abalone) 

Host: Mike Ferguson 

August 24th 
Speaker: Chief Peter Miley 
Program: Rescue! Bodega Bay Coast 

Guard 
Host: Mike Ferguson 

August 31st 
Speaker: Captian Greg Tracey 
Program: CHP 
Host: Mike Ferguson 

  Future Events   
Peacetown Summer Concert 

SERIES at IVES PARK 
Mr. Music and the Rotary Club of Sebastopol 

July 18
th

, July 25
th

, Aug 1st, Aug 8th
 

5:00–8:00 p.m.  (See attached) 

Sebastopol Rotary Club 

86th Annual GOLF Tournament 
Thursday, August 16, 2012 

Sebastopol Golf Course 
$75 per person, Incl. golf, BBQ, and tee prizes 

See Bud Daveiro and attached application 

  Miscellany   
Next Board Meeting 

Location:   Sebastopol Senior Center 

Date/Time: Wednesday August 15
th

, 5:45 p.m. 
(It is still the 3

rd
 Wednesday of the month.) 

  Song of the Week   

 
   Web Site for Make-Up Locations 

www.rotary5130.org/meeting_locations.shtml 

MAKEUP NOTIFICATIONS – Send to JOHN BLASCO at 
jcblasco@comcast.net 

On-line Make-Ups:  www.RotaryEClubOne.org 

Interact Make-Ups 

Analy High: 12:35 Wed. In the Choir Room 
Brook Haven: 12:40, 1

st
 & 3

rd
 Thurs., Rm. 4 

 (Check-in @ Front Office first) 
Hillcrest: 12:20, Every 3

rd
 Tues., Rm. 6 

CALL AHEAD TO CONFIRM MEETINGS 

 

mailto:jcblasco@comcast.net


momentum, work crews entered the room, set up their 
equipment inside and went back to work. 

   That lasted only a few moments until an evacuation was 
ordered, due to a report of gas lines and sprinkler systems 
intermingling.  As Rotarians gathered outside, Tom Dilley 
had time to share the actual drawings for the new 
structure.  When asked about a completion date, he said, 
“November”.  Which raised the question, “What year?” 

After all the confusion and chaos (OK, nothing new for a 
Friday), members returned to their places.  Oh --sorry, Dick - the bell is now missing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Recognitions and Fines   

[No Time    –Ed.] 

 

  The Raffle   

Richard Power was this week’s Monopoly Deed winner (As the Prez always 
says, everyone’s a winner…but they might not like the prize).  In fact, Richard 
pulled out the coveted Long Financial card.  Given a choice between $100 or 
taking over Mike Long’s business, Richard opted to contribute the money to 
Rotary Foundation.  Mike seemed a little disappointed. 

 

 

 

  The Program – GSE Experience in Turkey   

Barbara Barney (Sebastopol Sunrise Club) and Rotaract 
member/Sonoma State University student Jessica Diaz shared their GSE 
experience in Turkey.  Barbara led the team of four, including two other 
Rotaract SSU members.  During their visit they met with 24 different 
Rotary clubs in Turkey.  The memberships varied, from 12 to 35, but 
there was a common thread:  evening meetings (all but for one breakfast 
club), that went into the night, with a lot of dancing and a little drinking 
(tea and coffee grounds, too).  [You are not supposed to drink the 
grounds!  –Ed.] 

The team visited several sites and activities, including a kindergarten classroom, a Turkish brewery, and a family wing for 
parents of ill children (similar to a Ronald McDonald house).  The team noted that Rotarians supported many of the same 
programs that local Rotary clubs are known to serve here:  notably, literacy projects and safe houses for abused women 
and families. 



Barbara and Jessica also discussed the pros and cons with club members 
regarding the RI move from the Group Study Exchange program to world-
wide vocational training opportunities that would include more Rotarians.   

 

At the conclusion, President Edwin thanked the duo and honored their visit 
with a donation to the Pathway Home, serving Iraq and Afghanistan vets 
transitioning back into society. 

 

 

 

  The Closing Bell   

FINAL THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK FROM THE PRESIDENT: 

“We are all inventors, each sailing out on a voyage of discovery, 
guided each by a private chart of which there is no duplicate.  The 
world is all gates, all opportunities.”  -Ralph Waldo Emerson 

President Edwin then rang the … umm, podium … signaling the 
end of another carefully planned meeting. 

 

 

  THE FINAL BELL   

Was this the final sighting of the bell?  Will it be buried in the foundation of the new building 
project?   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please consider signing up to be an AppleKnocker Scribe or Photographer 
See list later in this AppleKnocker.   See hh or –Ed. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



From DG Michael Juric: 
 

 
 
 

The ABC’s of Rotary 
(Taken from “The ABCs of Rotary”, a Rotary International publication originally prepared by  

Dr. Cliff Dochterman who was RI President in 1992-93) 

 #27:  Unusual Make-Up Meetings 

Which Rotarians have to travel farthest for a make-up meeting?  You are right if you guessed the 34 members of the 
Rotary Club of Papeete, Tahiti, which is located in the middle of the Pacific Ocean and is the club that is most remote 
from any other.  The southernmost Rotary meeting is that of the Rotary Club of Base Marambio-AntArtida in 
Antarctica.  To visit the northernmost club, you must travel above the Arctic Circle to the Rotary Club of Barrow, 
Alaska, U.S.A.  If you attend the El Aguilar club in Argentina, you are meeting with the highest club in the world at 
16,000 feet (4,880 meters) above sea level.  The lowest club meets at 40 feet (12.2 meters) below sea level at El 
Centro, California, U.S.A. 

It is said that there is a Rotary meeting being held someplace in the world every hour of every day.  If you attended 
one meeting per day, it would take nearly 80 years to visit all of the more than 29,000 Rotary clubs in the world, and 
by that time, no doubt, there would be thousands more new clubs to attend. 

  





FRIDAY, AUGUST 10 

ANALY HIGH SCHOOL 

“BACK TO SCHOOL” 

 

Join us for lunch in the Cafeteria with all of your friends, no lunch pails needed! 

Don’t miss the excitement when the  

“MAKE STUDENTS” show us their “T Shirt Shooter”,  

Their “Smoothie Blender” and the famous PVC Bike”…all made by them!!! 

 

Invite your creative and innovative friends for this special 

presentation…..SIGN UP RIGHT AWAY!!! 

 
This Is Our Regular Meeting for the Week 

Maps & Parking Plans to be Provided 

Handicap Accessible 
  



  



  



Sebastopol Rotary Club 
86th Annual 

Golf Tournament 
Thursday, August 16, 2012        Sign Up by Fri August 10th 

Sebastopol Golf Course 

$75 per person  (includes golf, BBQ, and tee prizes) 

 

 

 

 

Check-in:  12:00 PM 

Shotgun Start:  1:00 PM 

Dinner:  5:30 PM 

Awards & Raffle 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

REGISTRATION FORM 

Deadline for Registration:    Friday, August 10th 

No Registration accepted without Entry Fee. 

 

Team Captain:_____________________________________________________   

Individual Player:      $75     Non-Player Dinner:   $30 

 

Other Golfers:______________________________________________________ 

 

  _______________________________________________________ 

 

  _______________________________________________________ 

 

Checks Payable to:  Sebastopol Rotary Club 

 Bud Daveiro, Chairman 
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